
 

 

Long Island Health Collaborative 
Attendance & Meeting Summary: October 16, 2019 | 9:30 - 11:30am 

 
Member Attendance: See list attached 

Welcome & Introductions 

 Member program descriptions for 

attending legislators 

Janine Logan, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative, 

welcomes collaborative members and legislators to the August Long Island Health 

Collaborative Meeting. All members introduce themselves; 47 members are in 

attendance today, along with 1 New York State Assembly Representative.  

Legislators restored funding to the statewide PHIP program in this year’s state budget 

and were on hand to see how the Long Island PHIP, known as the Long Island Health 

Collaborative, is coordinating population health activities for this region. Each legislator 

introduced themselves, the committees that they sit on, and which districts they serve. 

As each member introduced themselves, they had the opportunity to give a brief 

summary of their organization’s mission, and showcase their efforts and successes to 

the senators and assemblymen.  

PHIP Refresher Funded by the New York State grant, the Population Health Improvement Program, the 

Long Island Health Collaborative is a data resource organizer and analyzer, the core of 

population health coordination, and a connection to constituents.  

Through solutions-oriented approaches, we serve to follow the collective impact model, 

leverage diverse partners, foster linkages, promote VBP concept, eliminate 

redundancies, streamline practices, and aggregate data. 
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Guided by the state’s Prevention Agenda, the data work group unanimously chose two 

priorities for the Community Health Needs Assessment (CHNA): 

 Reducing incidence of chronic disease 

 Tackling mental health issues and substance use issues 

The LIHC’s current initiatives are as follows: 

 Long Island “Healthy Libraries” 

 Walk With a Doc 

 Long Island Community Health Assessment Survey 

 Are You Ready, Feet? 

Occupational & Environmental Medicine of 

Long Island (OEMLI) 

Presented by Jaqueline M. Moline, MD, MSc, 

Professor and Chair, Occupational Medicine, 

Epidemiology and Prevention, Zucker School  

of Medicine at Hofstra/Northwell 

Jacqueline.Moline@hofstra.edu 

The overall mission of the Department of Occupational Medicine, Epidemiology and 

Prevention is to provide, understand and prevent diseases through exemplary patient 

care and innovative population-based research, with a special interest on exposure-

based conditions. 

The Department is staffed by faculty and staff with a variety of specialties, physicians 

board-certified in Occupational Medicine, and researchers focused on the three pillars 

of the department: Occupational Medicine, Epidemiology and Prevention. The 

Department has three Occupational Medicine clinic locations, and is home to the 

federally funded Queens World Trade Center Health Program. 

The Occupational and Environmental Medicine Center partners with unions, benefit 

funds and regional businesses to enhance the health and safety of workers and lower 

overall healthcare costs. With over 30 years of specialized experience, our physicians 
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evaluate patients at our center and, when appropriate, at their worksites. Patients then 

return to their referring physician for treatment. 

Recognition from NYS Assembly 

Representative 

Brendan Cunningham, Chief of Staff for New York State Assemblywoman, Kimberly 

Jean-Pierre, address the collaborative. He congratulates all members of the 

collaborative on their successes, and thanks them for their tireless efforts in creating a 

healthier Long Island. 

Brendan also shares how Assemblywoman Jean-Pierre’s office has previously benefited 

from programs offered by LIHC members such as the American Heart Association.  

Partner Presentations 

 Stony Brook University Hospital 

presented by Yvonne Spreckles, Director 

of Community Relations 

 Evolve Wellness presented by Lisa 

Zimmerman, HHC, CPT, MBA, Certified 

Health Coach and Personal Trainer 

 American Heart Association presented 

by Michele Gervat, Community Impact 

Director 

Three LIHC members highlight projects in which the collaborative was beneficial in 

attempt to illustrate to the Assembly representative the value of the Long Island PHIP, 

from a regional health planning perspective, and how each organization has specifically 

benefited from its connection to the LIHC – now 100 plus members. 

Each of the 3 partners emphasize how communication with other organizations and the 

networking that stems from LIHC has played a crucial role in their programs’ successes. 

Adjournment The final 2019 Collaborative meeting date is: 

1. Thursday, December 12, 2019 
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Unless specified otherwise, the meeting will take place at the Crossroads Corporate 

Park Conference Room at 1393 Veterans Memorial Highway in Hauppauge, NY. As 

always, we are incredibly thankful for all our members do to drive LIHC initiatives. 

We look forward to seeing you all in December!   

Also, please remember to send your event flyers and trainings to PHIP outreach 

assistant, Cat Beeman (cbeeman@nshc.org). 

 

In Attendance: Eileen Allnach, Northwell Health, Senior Project Manager; Galal Alzokm, Pilgrim Psychiatric Center, Director, Case 

Management; Cat Andersen, CATSCAN, Founder & CEO; Zahrine Bajwa, Cornell Cooperative Extension-Suffolk County, Regional 

Director, Nutrition and Wellness/ Family Health and Wellness; Marisol Bazile, NYU Long Island School of Medicine, Manager; Karen 

Beck, Association for Mental Health and Wellness, QI Coordinator; Cathryn Beeman, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council, Outreach 

Assistant; Georgeine Bellando, Good Samaritan Hospital, Community Health Educator; Lisa Benz-Scott, Stony Brook University, 

Program in Public Health; Caroline Bernalsilk, Trust For Public Land; Leslie Brauman, The Trust for Public Land, Senior Director of 

Philanthropy; Cynthia Brown, New York Coalition for Transportation Safety, Director; Rodolfo Cano, Fidelis Care, Outreach 

Specialist; Sandra Carrera, Suffolk County Department of Health, Medical Program Administrator; Edgar Cerna, Northwell Health, 

Regional Manager Community Relations; Karen Charles, Nassau Queens PPS, DSRIP Senior Project Manager; Amanda Chirco, 

Suffolk Care Collaborative, Project Manager; Caryn Cooper, Dance to Wellness, Founding Director; Brendan Cunningham, NYS 

State Assembly, Chief of Staff, Office of Kimberly Jean-Pierre; Kelly DeVito, Town of Smithtown Horizons Counseling and Education; 

Lawrence Eisenstein, MD MPH, Nassau County Health Department, Health Commissioner; Pascale Fils-Aime, Nassau-Suffolk 

Hospital Council, Community Health Coordinator; Michele Gervat, American Heart Association, Director of Community Health; 

Brooke Harig, Stony Brook University, Dietetic Intern; Grace Healy, Trust for Public Land, Institutional Giving Manager; Chris 

Hendriks, Catholic Health Services - Long Island, VP of Public & External Affairs; Ellen Higgins, SCDOH Maternal Infant Community 

Health Collaborative, Project Coordinator; Jason Homowitz, UCB, Population Health Partner; Nicole John, NYU Long Island School 

of Medicine, Director of Diversity and Inclusion; Hubert Johnson, New Age Strategies; Emily Just, Horizons Counseling and 

mailto:cbeeman@nshc.org
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Education Center, MSW; Karyn Kirschbaum, Western Suffolk BOCES, School Health Policy Specialist; Sydney Kurnit, Stony Brook 

University, Dietetic Intern; Janine Logan, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council, Senior Director of Communications and Population 

Health; Cara Montesano, Stony Brook Medicine/Creating Healthy Schools & Communities, Dietitian; Anne Marie Montijo, Association 

for Mental Health & Wellness, Deputy Director for Strategic Initiatives; Sue Palo, St. Francis Hospital, Director, Rehabilitation and 

Community Services; Miguel Rivera, Advantage Care, Community Outreach; Lesidet Salce, Northwell Health, Occupational Medicine 

Administrative Manager; Mark Santiago, HRH Care, Chief of Patient and Community Engagement; Alyssa Sceppaguercio, 

Northwell/Community Relations, Program Coordinator; Liz Schwind, St. Jospeh, Community Relations; Marguerite Smith, Esq., 

Shinnecock Indian Nation, CHA Coordinator; Yvonne Spreckels, Stony Brook University Hospital, Director of Community Relations; 

Carter Strickland, The Trust for Public Land, NY State Director; Kyomna Tracey, NYU Winthrop, Manager; Olivia Whicker, Stony 

Brook University, Dietetic Intern; Clare Yetman, NYU Winthrop, Program Coordinator; Lisa Zimmerman, Evolve Wellness, Health 

Coach. 

 


